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Turnbull Youth Winners in F.I.R.S.T Robotics 
 
F.I.R.S.T. (For Inspiration and Recognition of Science and 
Technology) is a multinational non-profit organization, whose goal is 
to make science, math, engineering, and technology as cool for kids as 
sports are today. The F.I.R.S.T Robotics Competition teams 
professionals and young people to solve an engineering design 
problem in an intense and competitive way. In 2005 the competition 
reached 25,000 high-school-aged young people on 1,000 teams in 30 
competitions. Teams come from Brazil, Canada, Ecuador, Israel, 
Mexico, the U.K., and almost every U.S. state.  Competition begins at 
a local level and ends at the International Competition in Atlanta, GA. 
This year, Christopher, Brittany and Brian (parents Chris and Lisa 
Turnbull Jennings, grandparents Lee and Josie Turnbull) are part   of    
the    Mechanical    Mayhem   team   made   up   of    home schoolers.   

Turnbulls   On  The   Borders  
Scotland TCA Update - by George Turnbull 

It was only when studying in London in the late sixties and early 
seventies that I became acutely aware of the fact that I was 
particularly Scottish.  Prior to that living in Hawick and attending 
college in Edinburgh, I had been part of a like minded culture.  Even 
holiday trips to France, Spain and Germany, we traveled as a group. 
Of course we experienced new languages, landscape and culture but 
we lived together as family and friends in foreign lands.  
My time in London kindled my interest in Scottish history.  I 
wanted to know more about how we had developed different legal 
systems, customs and outlooks on the world.  For these reasons, I 
have more sympathy for Scots and Scottish descendants living in 
other parts of the world.  Like almost every other nationality, I think 
Scots are more conscious of their roots when they are outwith 
Scotland.  (continued on page 6) 

 
Left side: George, Lynda, Kerry;  Far end: Wally; Right side: Wally’s son 
Rhet, wife, Betty, Collin, Wally’s son, Andrew, and end Wally’s father, 
Wallace, enjoying dinner together in Hawick 

They received the  Rookies of the Year award for the 
high school competition in Manchester, New 
Hampshire and made it all the way to the semi-finals. 

 
Mechanical Mayhem team members, Rear left to right: Ben S., 
Matt R., Zachary D., Brian (Jennings), Steven B.; Middle left to 
right: Matt C., Ben K,. Nathan G. Christopher (Jennings); Front 
left to right: Lauren G., Bridgett R., Brittany (Jennings) 

Another branch of F.I.R.S.T. is the Lego League 
International created to inspire children around the 
world to work together, use their creativity and 
engage in real world problems and opportunities.   

Amelia (bottom 
right) with other 
team members of 
Mindstorm 
Mayhem  
Top – left to 
right: David, 
Katie, Ryan, 
Nathan and Vicki 
Front – left to 
right: Jean Marc, 
Melissa, 
Nicholas, Dan 
and Amelia. 

Mindstorm Mayhem, the Junior High home-
schoolers team, include member Amelia (Turnbull) 
Jennings.  After winning the Directors Award (the 
highest award given) at the International last year, 
they won the NH Directors Award this year and then 
headed for the Atlanta International Competition.  
This year they  received 1st place for the Robot 
Performance Award, took 2nd place in the Directors' 
Award and in addition, received the Gracious 
Professionalism Award for attitude and helpfulness 
to other teams. 
Congratulations to both teams.  For more 
information visit the following websites: 
www.mayheminc.org,   www.mindstormmayhem.org 
www.team1519.org, www.usfirst.org, www.firstlegoleague.org 



B u l l s e y e  J u n e  2 0 0 5  P a g e  2  o f  8  

 

From the President 
by Wally Turnbull 

Half of what we get out of TCA is what 
we put into it but we get twice as much 
out of TCA as we contribute to it.  
Before you accuse me practicing 
government economist fuzzy math 
consider the following.  A significant part 
of TCA is like a library where we gather,  
store, organize, and share knowledge with others.  This 
knowledge continually grows as more is added.  The TCA 
library contains information about our past events, culture, 
the many places we have lived, our ancestors, and ourselves.  
When we add new knowledge to the TCA library the new 
total is not a sum of adding the old and the new but the 
product of multiplying the old by the new.  This is true 
because new knowledge not only carries additional 
information but it also reveals new truths about and expands 
previous knowledge as well. 
The other part of TCA, of which you have heard me speak 
before, is our fraternal exchange which occurs in the 
Bullseye, on the TCA website, and best of all through 
personal contacts.  Here, again, we receive more than we 
contribute as we are each but one yet we meet many others. 
One of the very best ways to have personal contact with 
members of our extended clan family, make new friends, 
and renew old acquaintances is at the games, especially the 
AGM which serves as an international rally time and point. 
This year we will gather at the Pacific Northwest Scottish 
Highland Games and Clan Gathering at the King County 
Fairgrounds in Enumclaw, Washington on July 30 and 31.  
Our AGM will be held Saturday evening.  Please read the 
notice on the back page for details.  We will review 
activities and finances of the year past and make plans for 
the future.  Most of all, however, the AGM provides a great 
opportunity to meet and get to know each other. 
Please make plans to attend.  I look forward to meeting you 
at the Turnbull tent and to seeing you at the AGM. 

BULLSEYE - A Turnbull Clan Publication 

The Bullseye is a publication of Turnbull Clan Association (TCA). 
The Bullseye is published 12 times a year at: 5216 Tahoe Dr.
Durham, NC 27713 U.S.A.   www.turnbullclan.com 
Betty Turnbull, Editor  Janet Turnbull Schwierking, Associate Editor 
For all inquiries please contact editor@turnbullclan.com. 

Turnbull Clan Association 
Officers: Wally Turnbull, President  Brian Turnbull, Vice-President 
Janet Turnbull Schwierking, Secretary  John G. Turnbull, Treasurer 
Trustees: Keith Turnbull, Lee Turnbull, Corey Turnbull, Bill 
Trimble, Sarah Turnbull Snow, Dana Hume Turnbull Hoyer, George 
B. Turnbull, Brian P. Turnbull, Mark A. Turnbull, Jim Turnbull 
Founders: John Turnbull, Scotland  Dorothy Berk, USA 

 
Meet the Member 

This month’s Meet the Member is 
William Trimble of West Richland, 
Washington.  Bill and his wife Pat are 
hosting TCA members at the Pacific 
Northwest Games for the Annual 
General Meeting in July. 
Bill was born on January 28th, 1947, to 
Kenn and Virginia Trimble in Tacoma, Washington.  The 
family moved to Des Moines, Washington (between Seattle 
and Tacoma).  Bill graduated from Mt. Rainier High School 
in 1965 and enlisted in the Air Force. 
After Basic Training, he was stationed at Grand Forks Air 
Force Base as an Air Policeman providing security for the 
Minuteman Missile System, then was assigned to the 377th 
Air Police Squadron at Tan Son Nhut Air Base in the 
Republic of Vietnam.  While at Tan Son Nhut, he took part 
in the defense of the Air Base and on December 4th, 1966, 
when they came under attack by two battalions of Viet 
Cong/North Vietnamese Army (NVA).  They were the first 
Air Police unit to successfully defend an air base against a 
full-scale enemy attack. 
After a year in Vietnam, Bill was assigned to Fairchild Air 
Force Base in Spokane, Washington where he performed 
duties in K-9, Aircraft security and Base Police (Law 
Enforcement).  He was discharged in 1969 and he returned 
to Des Moines.  He attended Highline Community College 
from 1970 to 1972 and graduated with an Associate Degree 
in Data Processing. 
Bill and Pat first met as children in 1957, when Pat’s family 
traveled from Richland, WA to Des Moines, WA for a 
square dancing event that included Bill’s parents, as well.  
They were married on February 13th, 1971.  Bill returned to 
college in 1978 and attended Central Washington University  
where he graduated with a Bachelor of Science Degree in 
Business Administration. 
In August of 1976, he enlisted in the Air Force Reserves as a 
Security Policeman and served until June, 1994 when he 
retired. 
Bill and Pat currently live in West Richland in the southeast 
corner of Washington.  They have two daughters, Stacy and 
Robyn, who live nearby with their families.  They enjoy 
watching their three grandsons (Mason, age 2 and Casey and 
Dylan, 7 months) grow up and being part of their lives.  Pat 
is a Secretary for Lockheed-Martin and Bill is currently 
between jobs after working in security for the last 20 years. 
Bill’s grandfather, Dr. Charles Garnet Trimble is a member 
of the TCA Who’s Who.  You can read more about his life 
at www.turnbullclan.com.   
Thank you Bill and Pat for all your hard work with this 
year’s AGM. 
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Turnbull Trails 
 

Minto 
Historical significance to Turnbulls:  In the 14th century, 
Minto was in the possession of the family of Turnbulls. It 
passed from them to the Stewarts, and eventually was sold to 
Gilbert Elliot, the ancestor of the present family of Minto. 
Interesting Facts:  One of the more infamous of the 
Turnbull clan was John, Lord of Minto, nicknamed "out with 
the sword" because of his fiery temperament. It was said of 
him, “woe to the Englishman on the Borders who came 
within the reach of his sword...” He was taken prisoner in 
1399, and held in the tower of London until 1413 and killed 
in 1424 during the battle of Cravat fighting with the French 
against the English. 
William Turnbull, founder of Glasgow University, 
descended from the Turnbulls of Minto.  He was born in the 
early part of the fifteenth century.  He was educated for the 
church and later became bishop of Glasgow. 
Sights to see:  Minto Parish Church is a must stop.  The 
Church is part of the Church of Scotland and is a Victorian 
building with a Gothic style.  It was completed in 1831 and 
replaced a much earlier medieval building close by which 
was recorded as far back as 1275.  The Church graveyard is 
testimony to the Turnbull influence in the town by its many 
Turnbull markers.  The cemetery contains a very interesting 
and wide collection of Celtic crosses.  

 
View of Minto Parish Church from graveyard 

Barnhills Tower, founded by the Turnbulls, is a 16th century 
stone rectangular tower house. The tower is in ruins now and 
only stands to the height of the first floor. It is visible from 
the road, though easiest to see in winter due to the dense 
cover of trees at other times of the year.   

 
Barnhills Tower is located south of the B6400 four miles 
west of Jedburgh on the A68-local roads.  It is built against 
the north bank of a small hill below Fatlips Castle. 

  
Two examples of the Celtic crosses at Minto Parish 

The Minto Golf Club runs through the small village.  
Visitors are welcome with prior arrangements. 

 
Entrance to Minto Golf Club 

Nearby Fatlips Castle cannot be seen from the village.  
Fatlips Castle was the Turnbull stronghold until sold to the 
Elliots of Minto in the early 1700’s.  It sits 730 feet high on 
Minto Crags and commands a spectacular view of the 
surrounding Teviot Valley.  Fatlips is historically significant 
to Turnbull history and will be featured as a separate 
Turnbull Trails destination. 

Side roads accessible throughout the village of Minto offer 
some of the most spectacular views found in the Borders.  
On a nice day, park the car and travel by foot exploring 
some of the country roads and beautiful scenery. 
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Getting there:  There is no public transportation available 
to Minto.  The nearest train station is Berwick-Upon-Tweed, 
38 miles to the NE.  Edinburgh is 47 miles to the north and 
London is 356 miles to the south. Minto is located off the 
B6405 and between Hawick and Jedburgh.  Minto is 
equidistant between the two cities, about 7 miles from each. 

From Hawick, travel north on the A698 until you reach the 
town of Denholm.  In Denholm turn left onto the B6405,  In 
a half of mile, turn right and follow the sign into Minto.  
From Jedburgh, travel east on the B6358.  Turn left onto the 
A 698.  Turn right onto the B6405.  In a half of mile, turn 
right and follow the sign into Minto.   
 

Places to stay:  The closest towns with lodging are in 
Denholm, Hawick and Jedburgh.   

In Denholm: 
The Auld Cross Keys Inn 
Denholm, Roxburghshire TD9 8NU - Tel: 01450 870305 
Fox and Hounds Inn 
Denholm TD8 8NU - Tel: 01450 870247 

In Hawick: 
Mansfield House Hotel, Weensland Road TD9 8LB 
Tel: 01450 373988 & 360400 
Wiltonburn Farm - Tel: 0845 644 8315 
Elm House Hotel, 14 North Bridge Street TD9 9BD 
Tel: 01450 372866 

In Jedburgh: 
The Glenbank House Hotel, Castlegate TD8 6BD 
Tel: 01835 862258 
Meadhon House 48 Castlegate TD86BB – (0)01835 862504 
The Jedforest Hotel, Camptown, TD8 6PJ 
Tel: 01835 840222 (more elegant accommodations) 

Places to eat:  The Minto Golf Club clubhouse 
Tel: 01450 870 220,   Email: mintogolfclub@freeserve.co. 
Simply Scottish, 6 High Street, Jedburgh 
The Pheasant Inn, High Street, Jedburgh 
Auld Cross Keys Inn, Main Street, Denholm 
The Jedburgh Hotel and Restaurant, for finer dining  
Nearby Historical Sights:  Jedburgh Abbey, Jedbrugh Castle 
Jail and Museum, Mary Queen of Scots house, Melrose Abbey, 
Kelso Abbey, Fatlips Castle, Hermitage Castle, Barnshill 
Tower, Fulton Tower 
Nearby Attractions: Bedrule, Bedrule Parish, Hawick Tower 
Museum, Ruberslaw, Jedburgh Woolen Mill, Ancrum Village 
Green and Market Cross, Ancrum Old Parish Church, Leyden 
Monument in Denholm, Jedforest Deer and Farm Park, 
Drumlanrig Castle and the Queensberry Estate 
Related websites: http://www.genuki.org.uk/big/sct/ROX/Minto/, 
http://www.discovertheborders.co.uk/places/156.html 
http://www.castleuk.net/castle_lists_scotland/74/barnhillstower.htm 
http://www.golftoday.co.uk/clubhouse/coursedir/scotland/Borders/min
to.html, http://www.mintogolf.co.uk/ 
http://members.optushome.com.au/aussiebulls/minto.htm 
http://www.geo.ed.ac.uk/scotgaz/towns/townhistory754.html 
http://www.electricscotland.com/bordertales/vol1story70.htm 
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UPCOMING GAMES & EVENTS 
 

 
USA Games – Attend one in your area! 

June 2-5 Glasgow Highland Games, Lukas, KY 
June 3-5 McHenry Highland Festival, Deep Creek Lake, MD 
Texas Scottish Festival & Highland Games, Arlington, TX 
June 4 Bonnie Brae Scottish Games Liberty Corners, NJ 
Modesto Highland Games, Modesto, CA 
The Milwaukee Highland Games, Glendale, WI 
So. NH Scottish Games and Music Festival, Greenfield, NH 
June 4-5 Sterling Celtic Festival, Sterling, CO 
Bellingham/Whatcom County Highland Games, Ferndale, WA 
Genesee Highland Gathering, Mumford, NY 
Stark County Irish & Scottish Festival, Canton, OH 
Celtic Heritage Days, Harrison, OH 
June 10-11 Utah Scottish Festival & Highland Games, Lehi, UT 
June 10-12 Blairsville Scottish Festival & Highland Games, 
Blairsville, GA 
June 11 Indian Springs Scottish Festival, Indian Springs, GA 
Clover Scottish Games & Scotch/Irish Festival, Clover, SC 
Pipes and Drums Festival, Harrisburg, PA 
Indiana Highland Games, Ft. Wayne, IN 
Kansas City Scottish Highland Games, Kansas City, KS 
Steppingtone Museum Scottish Highland Festival, Havre De 
Grace, MD 
June 11-12 HCSV Celtic Highland Festival, Cape May, NJ 
Potomac Celtic Festival, Leesburg, VA 
Kiowa Celtic Festival, Kiowa, CO 
June 17-19 Taste of Scotland Fesitval, Franklin, NC 
Gaelic Highland Festival, Canon City, CO 
June 18 North Alabama Scottish Festival, Madison, AL 
Montana Highland Gathering, Miles City, MT 
Billings Highland Picnic, Billings, MT 
Tri-Valley Celtic Festival, Rio Grande, OH 
Prosser Scot Fest, Prosser, WA 
Campbell Highland Games & Celtic Festival, Campbell, CA 
Illinois St. Andrews Society Highland Games, Oak Brook, IL 
June 22-24 Colorado Celtic Arts Festival, Evergreen, CO 
June 23-25 Macomb Heritage Days Highland Games, Macomb, 
IL 
June 24-25 Celtic Festival and Concerts, Ocean City, NJ 
June 25 Alaska Highland Games, Eagle River, AK 
High Plains Scottish Irish Festival, Evans, CO 
Ohio Scottish Games, Wellington, OH 
Round Hill Highland Games, Norwalk, CT 
Tacoma Highland Games, Graham, WA 
U.S. Piping Foundation Championships, Newark, DE 
Western Massachusetts Highland Games, Greenfield, MA 
June 25-26 San Diego Scottish Highland Games, Vista, CA 
Pennsylvania Renaissance Faire Celtic Fling, Manheim, PA 
Wyoming Celtic Festival and Highland Games, Gillette, WY 
June 25-27 Pennsylvania Celtic Fling & Highland Games, 
Manheim, PA 

TThhee  SStt..  LLoouuiiss  SSccoottttiisshh  GGaammeess  &&  HHeerriittaaggee  FFeessttiivvaall  
by Keith Turnbull 
Every year, the second weekend of October finds many laddies 
in kilts and lassies in tartan sashes at Forest Park-St. Louis, for 
the Scottish Games. This year the rain held off, but the 
presidential debates at Washington University interfered with 
traffic and parking, making the Friday Calling of the Clans 
smaller than usual.  However, Saturday was full of athletics, 
band and pipe competition and Clan Tent hospitality!   

 
The Clan Tent –Keith and Thérèse manning the tent. Tthe otherTurnbulls 
in attendance were oot and aboot, taking in the sights. 

Keith, with the "highlin coo", 
Heather, shows there are no 
more hard feelings between 
the Turn-e-Bulls and "panting 
monster" of 700 years ago!  
We make sure to stop and see 
Heather each year and we have 
gotten to know Keith, the 
Highland Cow breeder/handler 
of Ava, Missouri, quite well!  
The games are growing each 
year, as this was year #4 for  

the festival, and word is getting out what a fun-filled weekend 
the St. Louis Scottish contingent offers!  Year #5 Forward!!! 

CANADIAN Games – Attend one in your area! 
June 2-4 Halifax Celtic Feis, Halifax, NS 
June 10-12 Brockville Celtic Festival, Brockville, ON 
June 11 Georgetown Highland Games, Georgetown, ON 
Grande Prairie Highland Games, Grande Prairie, AB 
June 11 Sons of Scotland Highland Games, Abbotsford, BC 
June 17-18 Cariboo Highland Games, Cariboo, BC 
Windsor Celtic Festival, Windsor, ON 
June 18 BC Legion Highland Gathering, Ganges, BC 
June 18-19 Lock Sloy Highland Games Fort Erie ON 
June 24-26 Celtic Festival of Summerside, Summerside, PEI 
Yukon Gathering of the Clans & Festival, Yukon 
June 25 BC United Scottish Highland Games, Vancouver, BC 
Red Deer Highland Games, Red Deer, AB 
Hamilton Highland Games, Ancaster, ON 
June 26 Edmonton Scottish Society Highland Games, 
Edmonton, AB 
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Turnbulls/Borders (continued from page 1) 
In the early seventies, I joined Braemar Knitwear as a designer 
of luxury cashmere and lambs wool.  A large portion of the 
business was conducted overseas and during my eight years with 
the company, I traveled extesively through Europe, Scandinavia, 
the East Coast of the United States of America and the Far East.  
The influence of Scots abroad was everywhere in the world of 
commerce.  
My wife, Lynda, is of another Border family, the Elliots.  We 
married in 1976 and a year later built a house five miles from the 
English Scottish Border at Carter Bar.  Southdean was part of 
the traditional Turnbull strongholds of Bedrule and Minto.  It is 
a wild and beautiful stretch of horse riding countryside which 
easily stirs up stories of reiving days when families would group 
together and ride into England and steal cattle to feed the family.  
Of course, return visits from English reivers were almost 
inevitable and reiving became a necessary part of life in the 
Borders and is one of the reasons why we have so many castles 
and keeps all over the landscape. 

 
Carter Bar, where in one direction you look upon Scotland and the other, 
England 

Lynda is keen on local history and introduced me to many books 
and novels which added to my knowledge and interest.  Books 
including Steel Bonnets and Rulewater and Its People sit on our 
bookshelves today alongside a load of Nigel Tranter’s historical 
stories of Scotland.  The Borderland was the threshold for every 
army and band of marauders traveling south or north. They lived 
off the land.  A scorched earth policy was not uncommon and 
the Borders suffered.  
From our kitchen window we looked towards Carter Bar with 
Southdean Hill in the foreground.  It was a Saturday morning.  
Lynda announced that in 1512 over 5000 horses and 7000 foot 
soldiers mustered on the hill ready to ride into England to make 
amends for heavy raiding from the English side.  You could 
almost hear the jangle and commotion and hairs rose on the back 
of my neck as I imagined the scene.  Turnbulls, Douglases, 
Elliots, Scotts would be among the many Border families called 
to arms. 
The Scottish and English Borders were governed locally by 
March Wardens. There were three Marches either side of the 
border.  Their job was to settle disputes and hand out 
punishment in attempt to defuse arguments before they escalated 

into all out local war.  These trysts were chronicled to tell what 
happened in those far off, fairly lawless days and are 
remembered in stories and ballads which are still read and sung 
today.  The same is true of the later times when Scots families 
took advantage of British sorties into the Americas, Australia 
and South Africa in particular.  It is hard to image the boats 
sailing from places like Annan in the south west of Scotland 
bound for lands of opportunity in Canada and the Eastern coast 
of America. 
While the past makes up much of 
what you and I are today, modern 
times affect alike everyone in the 
world. We like everyone else have to 
make a living.  It is a competitive 
world and we work hard to create a 
home and give our families the 
opportunity to experience the world 
much in the same way that we have.  
Our  four kids are starting to make 
their own way in the world. 
Our eldest son, Mark lives and 
works as a firefighter in Kings Lynn 
in  Norfolk.   His  daughter,   Megan,  

 
George and Wally meeting 
in Hawick 

speaks with an English tongue but she loves Scotland and we 
love to have her here on holiday.  Jason, our second son is best 
described as a rover.  Currently he is living in the south of 
France but we also get communiques from Holland, Belgium 
and Spain.  Kerry is the older of our two daughters.  She met her 
husband, Colin, in France and after a time staying in England 
moved back to Hawick two years ago to work with a major 
supermarket chain, Safeway.  Amy, our youngest is just 
completing her final year at Stirling University where she is 
reading Psychology. 
In finishing, there are two items I would like to round off with.  
I’m sure at times our President Wally despairs of the long delays 
in my reply to his e mails but life is still hectic for us.  I started a 
design and marketing business in 1980.  In 2000, I launched a 
new personal and business development programme which has 
proven to be very effective.  The process gives a structure to 
help people define their goals and plan a new way ahead.  The 
process and consultancy support is marketed under the name, 
Turn The Bull To Your Advantage. The website will be 
launched in the middle of the year and I hope you will remember 
to take a look at it in due course. 
Finally, I wish to pay tribute to two people, John (Guttie) 
Turnbull (of Hawick) the pioneer and first President of the 
Turnbull Clan Association, without whom the whole movement 
would never have started. And to Wally Turnbull, the current 
President, whose enthusiasm and energy has rekindled the 
concept of worldwide networking for Turnbulls. 
I hope, in the not too distant future, to visit Wally and his family 
in the States and simultaneously meet up with many of the 
others who have kept the flame alive in recent years.  I hope to 
increase my contribution, give greater support and enjoy the 
fruits of the work these two most notable Turnbulls have started. 
 
From Scotland, with best wishes to Turnbulls all. 
Yours Aye, George B Turnbull 
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Our Trip to Scotland - September, 2004 
by John G. and Silvia Turnbull 
Editor’s Note: John and Silvia toured Scotland first by guided 
tour and then on their own.  This  recount begins when they 
ventured out on their own.  To read the complete story go to 
http://www.turnbullclan.com/features/jgt_trip_to_scotland.htm. Be 
sure to also look at John’s many wonderful photographs of their 
trip.  From the website, select pictures and members photo 
galleries, click on the  John G. Turnbull icon . 
...After the tour was over, we were on our own.  So having 
seen Glasgow, and wanting to spend more time in 
Edinburgh, we took the Scottish Rail train from Glasgow to 
Edinburgh.  While the trip should have lasted about 45 
minuets, it took much longer, due to the fact that some cows 
had broken down a fence and wondered unto the tracks.  A 
sharp eyed engineer stopped the train in time, not repeating 
the same error that occurred about 30 years ago, when the 
cows caused the train to crash, resulting in several casualties. 
Having settled in at our Edinburgh hotel, just to the south of 
the Castle, we spent two days wandering around the city and 
visiting areas that we missed, including Grey Friar’s Church 
where the famous dog Greyfriar’s Bobby is buried in 
consecrated ground.  Every day fresh flowers are put on his 
grave.  It is an endearing story, and I think reflects 
something that is very true about the Scottish Character.  
Then on Sunday we drove to Hawick.  It was my first time 
driving a car sitting on the right side and driving on the left 
side of the road.  Thankfully, there was an easy to follow 
main road between Hawick and Edinburgh.  Hawick was 
deserted on the Sunday morning we arrived, and on the next 
three days, it did not seem to be much more populated.  It 
was sad to see that the premises of 51 High Street where The 
Turnbull Clan Association was founded by John F. Turnbull 
in 1977 were up for sale, but it is understandable that one 
must move on due to economic necessity. 

 
Statue of Greyfriar’s Bobby, Edinburgh, Scotland 

We took tours of Peebles and Galashiels.  In Galashiels, we 
visited Loch Carron Mills where our Tartan is woven, but we 
were not permitted to visit the factory because it was closed 
for some refurbishing and testing. 
We revisited Selkirk, and on many occasions got lost on the 
side roads of the Borders, but thanks to some very polite and  

 
Sylvia in front of 51 High St., Hawick 

helpful local people we 
were able to find our 
way back to Hawick.  A 
visit to the town (more 
like a small enclave) of 
Bedrule and its Church 
is definitely in order for 
all Turnbulls and I was 
able to take a lot of 
pictures which are on 
our website.  However, 
without a guide, finding 
Fatlips Castle, except 
from a distance, was 
impossible.  I did get 
some long shot pictures. 

 

The most interesting 
building in Hawick is 
Drumlanrig Tower, 
and surprisingly, a 
very nice article 
about the Tower was 
published in the 
March/April 2005 
Issue of the High-
lander magazine.   

 
Drumlanrig Tower, Hawick 

The article also includes a brief history of the area from 
about the 7th century AD.  
We left Hawick on Thursday and drove back to Edinburgh 
and then over to Glasgow, mainly because there are no major 
roads directly from Hawick to Glasgow.  We were able to 
see the heart of Scotland from Edinburgh to Glasgow, but as 
with most major roads, one would have to get off the road to 
visit the small towns between each city.  Nevertheless, in 
this area, there is a true sense of economic vitality. 
There is something to be said for going on tours and also for 
being on your own.  I think that we were fortunate in that we 
got a very good tour to cover most but not all of Scotland 
(missing the City of Sterling – where my direct ancestor 
came from, and Bannockburn) but then again choices have 
to be made.  I definitely would revisit the far north and  the 
Shetland Island.  Another visit to Argyll would also be 
necessary, but what truly amazed me was that the amount of 
history and historical places existing in the lowlands and the 
midlands of Scotland. 
My view is that on the first trip to a country or a city, the 
best thing that you can do is get a general tour.  Then you 
can learn where you want to revisit and areas that you do not 
want to go back to.  
Oh yes one final thing - the Weather.  It was just perfect.  It 
rained only 4 hours on one day and that was when we were 
at Glenfinnan, and I wondered if it rained when Bonnie 
Prince Charlie had landed in 1745.  Probably not, because he 
would have turned around and gone back to France.  
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AGM Reservations 
There are 10 rooms blocked for TCA at the Park Plaza 
Best  Western and 10 rooms at the Holiday Inn Express 
in Puyallup Washington.  The rooms will be held until June 
25, 2005.  Please phone the hotel directly to make your 
reservation.  Mention the Turnbull Clan Association to 
receive the special TCA price.  The phone number for the 
Best Western is (253) 848-1500 and for the Holiday Inn 
Express (253) 848-4900. 

The AGM is Saturday evening, July 30th at the Park Plaza 
Best Western.  There will be a TCA dinner for all 
attendees following the meeting at the same location.  The 
dinner cost is $25.00 per person and a reservation is 
necessary.  To make reservations for the dinner email Betty 
Turnbull at editor@turnbullclan.com or write to her at: 
5216 Tahoe Dr., Durham, NC 27713 

This is an excellent chance to get to know fellow TCAers! 

Happy Birthday 
Sarah Turnbull Snow, Wally 
Turnbull, Marsha Gibson 
Smith, Janis Faye Hall, Fred 
S. Turnbull, Morris Turnbull,  
Andrew Turnbull, Leslie H. Turnbull, Mary Ellen 
Turnbull Longley, Joyce Marie Marot, LeRoy Trimble, 
James Rule, June Marjorie Quevillon, James P. 
Trimble, Janis Dairiki, Donald M. Turnbull, Allen A. 
Turnbull, Brian P. Turnbull, Valeria Ann Turnbull, 
Mary Samms,  and Sarah R. Turnbull 

Welcome Bullpen Founding Members 
Dawn Day, South Australia, Sandy Turnbull, Australia, George 
Turnbull, Hawick, Scotland, Derek and Pat Turnbull, Southland, 
New Zealand, Brian and Gail Turnbull, Wentworth, Quebec, 
Canada, Gordon and Carolyn Turnbull, Libertyville, IL, Julie 
Lloyd, South Australia, Charlotte Forsyth, British Columbia, 
Canada 

 

Things to do at the AGM in Washington! 
 

Find the words in bold letters in the grid to the right. 
Words may go up, down, across or diagonally. 

March with the Turnbulls in the Parade of Clans 
Eat fish and chips 
Stroll through the Avenue of the Clans 
Visit the Turnbull tent 
Pay a visit to the Scottish Farm and pet the shaggy cattle 
Buy Scottish souvenirs from a vendor 
Pass by the Celtic kennels and visit the sheep dogs 
Watch the sheaf Toss 
Toss a caber 
Watch the lassies perform in the highland dancing 
competition 
Listen to balladeer Colin Grant-Adams 
Move to the pipe and drum bands 
Join the Turnbulls for the TCA dinner 
Attend the AGM 
Tell Bill and Pat Trimble thank you for making all this 
possible 
 

 
 a b c d e f g h i j k 

1 c a b e r o d n e v k 

2 b g a g c n v d f m e 

3 a u l s s h t y a n n 

4 l d l a t t i m e b n 

5 f p a r a d e p h d e 

6 t n d s h p r s s i l 

7 v n e a v e n u e n s 

8 e e e l s s i a m n b 

9 n s r t r i m b l e h 

10 n l a s s i e s c r i 

11 e d g s i d b a l l r 

12 r b m a e l t t a c s 

(answers in next month’s Bullseye) 
 

 
A Note From the Editor: 
We at the Bullseye would like to make this publication as 
meaningful as possible to you, the TCA members.  In order 
to do this, we need some feedback.  If you have a subject 
you would like us to write about or a specific article you 
would like to contribute please let us know.  We also would 
love to know about special events in your lives; birthday 

 

ANSWER  to the May Puzzler: 
Janet, Jennings, Iain, Park, Logodogz, Black, Perth-
Andover, Riley’s, Freckles, Monument.   
Letters N, E, N, I, P, O, L, H, E, L, U  
Complete the sentence: Join The Bullpen! 
 

celebrations, reunions, births, obituary notices, graduations, and weddings.  Tell us about it!  If you have an interesting Turnbull 
ancestor, please let us know so we can share your stories.  We look forward to hearing from you! Email editor@turnbullclan.com or 
write to:  Betty Turnbull - 5216 Tahoe Dr. - Durham, NC 27713 


